MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

FEBRUARY 8, 2017
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:08 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.  There was a moment of silence for fallen soldiers, firefighters, EMS workers, etc.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present 



Comm. Raymond Perry
Present
Comm. Mark Agolia

Present




Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Present    



Comm. Michael Costello
Present
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on January 11, 2017, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Dipierro
Aye 



Comm. Perry

Aye

Comm. Agolia

Aye

Comm. DiLieto
Aye

Comm. Costello
Aye
INSURANCE REPORT:  Comm. DiLieto reported that there was nothing new to report on the insurance.  The claim check was received for the damage to the doors at 24 Harrison Ave. The check amount was $10,506.93.
Comm. Dipierro stated that they want to make sure all the contents in the new firehouse are covered.  Comm. DiLieto said that he can give Bob a rough count.  Comm. Dipierro said that he wants to make sure that we have proper insurance.  He would like them to follow up.

CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Pipero was present and gave his report (attached). Chief Pipero stated that the Volunteers are in the new firehouse, and they are trying to get it situated. Chief Pipero said that the response time has been a little slower for some and better for others.
Chief Pipero said that the radios and the TV’s are working.  “I am Responding” is up and being used.
Comm. Dipierro asked if once they get the new truck, would they also respond from the old firehouse.  Chief Pipero said that he feels everyone would respond from to the old firehouse because it is closer.  It would mean that they would need two sets of gear, etc.  Chief Pipero said that he thinks that it will not work.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro asked if Chief Pipero gave the specs for the new truck to the architect.  A discussion followed.

Chief Pipero stated that the doors are supposed to be in soon.
Chief Pipero said that they received a fuel delivery of 660 gallons out of a 1,000 gallon tank.  A discussion followed.  Chief Pipero said he will send an email to the fuel company to let them know the gauge is not working.
Comm. Dipierro asked if the installation dinner will still go on if it snows.  Chief Pipero said that it should be “OK”.

Chief Pipero said that Bill Gardener did some classes last night at the old firehouse.  The rest of the classes will be held at the new firehouse.

Chief Pipero said that the K-9 Unit for Middlesex County Sheriff’s office did some training at the old firehouse.  Todd stated that they were very appreciative.  A discussion followed.

FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Ernie was present and gave report (attached).  Ernie stated that they did the billing early this year.  They want to make sure that they get the fees before a business closes.  A discussion followed.
Erne said that they did an investigation of a fireplace fire at 554 Spotswood-Englishtown Road.  There was a lot of damage, but they saved the house.

Ernie stated that they are still working on updating the Board’s website.  The Bureau’s website also has to be updated so that the smoke detector certification form can be completed online.  Ernie said that he has asked Amanda to give him a quote for this.

Ernie reported that the poster contest will be judged in March.

Ernie stated that they usually do inspections of the schools in the Spring, so if there is anything that has to be corrected, it can be done in the Summer.  In the Fall they do another walk through of the schools.
There was a discussion of sprinkler systems in Group homes.

Comm. Dipierro said that next month is mulch season, so be prepared.  There was a discussion on putting a hydrant out front of RKD.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Todd stated that the generator was unplugged, since they took down the Christmas lights. It worked yesterday.  Todd asked the Board if they wanted to put a security fence around it.  A discussion followed.  Comm. Dipierro said that they should put a fence around it.
Todd said that he took care of the violations at the firehouse.

Todd asked about the construction equipment in the garage.  Comm. Dipierro said that he told the Chief to go through it and see what was good and what they could get rid of.  A discussion followed.
Todd said that they moved the dumpster and put cones around it.  The volunteers were made aware of it, so they wouldn’t hit it.

Todd said that the Fire Company paid the bill for the copier at the new firehouse.  It was for 2 months.  The Board will have to reimburse the Fire Company.

Todd stated that all the mail is being forwarded to the new firehouse including the Bureau’s.  Comm. Dipierro said that Todd should change the Bureau’s mail back to 24 Harrison Avenue.  A discussion followed.

Ernie asked if the Bureau should change the address.  They will need new letterhead and envelopes.  Comm. Costello stated that it should stay 24 Harrison Avenue.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Costello and Comm. Dipierro said that Ernie should keep the address at 24 Harrison Avenue.

Todd said he will straighten it out at the Post Office.
LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf stated that everything is set for the election. The approved ballots were printed and Comm. Costello brought the Absentee Ballots to the County.  Advertisement of the election has been done.  The poll workers have been called.
Attorney Youssouf read the Resolution approving application to the Local Finance Board for their approval and review of a resolution authorizing the purchase of a new 100 foot  aerial platform fire engine and a new heavy duty rescue truck, and the funding of the purchase through either the execution and delivery of a lease-purchase agreement or the issuance of bonds or notes of the Fire District, in either event in an amount not to exceed $2,000,000.
A discussion followed. Attorney Youssouf stated that the Board could not do the Lease Purchase, so they would have to go with Bonds.

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to adopt the Resolution approving application to the Local Finance Board.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Dipierro
Aye 



Comm. Perry

Aye

Comm. Agolia

Aye

Comm. DiLieto
Aye

Comm. Costello
Aye

ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni stated that the 2017 Budget was adopted.  The monthly reports had been sent to the Commissioners.  There was little activity the first month.
Joe stated that they received the LOSAP report and the amount is less than what is in the budget, which is very good.

Joe stated that they will have to add to the bill list the amount of $454.90 for the  reimbursement to the fire company for the copier payments they made.
Comm. Dipierro stated that he contacted First Bank and told them to roll over the CD that was maturing 1/21/17.

Joe said that the Finance Board will require the 2016 Audit, so they will have to have the 2016 Audit done as soon as possible. We will have to get the information to Cathie Parke at Solitario & Tierney and  advise her of this. 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
Amanda’s Web – $100





A-8
Absolute Fire Protection - $142.50 & $647.50


0-15
Advanced Air Systems, LLC - $1,532 



0-15
A Tech Designs - $2,849.34 – painting doors


B2b
Bank of America - $20.00





0-08
Coskey Electronic Systems - $1,221.29



0-8
Circle Janitorial - $126.90





0-8
Circle Janitorial - $79.50





0-8
Clean Air Company - $77





0-15
Confires - $350





B2a
Jeanine Fama - $175 – Poll Worker




A-5
Alan Friedrich - $175 – Poll Worker



A-5
Family Practice of Centrastate - $250 – physical


0-18
Feldman Sablosky Massoni & Co. - $10,782 & $7,594

A-11

Grainger - $244.22,  $153.40, $217.11



0-8



              
JCP&L - $1,457.91





0-8
Jack Purvis - $3,450





B-2a
Harold Kane - $175 – Poll Worker




A-5
Lombardi Door Sales & Service Corp. - $4,500


B2a
Ann Martucci - $175 – Poll Worker




A-5
Monroe Volunteer Fire Co. #1 - $19.98 – reimbursement – latch
0-15

Monroe Volunteer Fire Co. #1 - $454.90 – reimbursement copier
0-7
Mercer Cty. Fire Academy - $650 – training



0-16
Motorola - $153.00 – repair





0-15
MTUD - $43,175 – hydrants





A-6

N.J. American Water - $180.40





A-6
N.J. American Water - $180.40





A-6
On the Job Painting - $2,100 





B2a

Pennsylvania Turnpike Commission - $29.45 – violation toll

0-8


Pipe Craft Mechanical Contractor - $2,597.72 – Change Order

B2a
PSE&G - $932.52





0-8
Royal Wireless - $185 – repair camera



0-8

RumZdad - $1,375





0-7
Scamparno Construction - $2,112




B2a
Scamparino Construction - $3,284.40, $750



0-15
SMC Fence - $750,  $195 – repairs




0-15
Standard Waste - $240 





0-8
Treasurer State of N.J. - $148 - BFCE registration fee


A-4
Verizon Wireless - $817.50





0-7
Watts Electric - $1,525.00





0-15
W.B. Mason - $225.99, $10,567.53
  (Credit - $1138.22, $173.82)
0-8,
W.B. Mason - $842.25,  $653.26, $264.88, $29.91,723.45

W.B. Mason – Credit Memo - $804.99, $120.76

W.B. Mason - $43.06 





0-8
TOTAL:  $109, 335.52

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $842.47





F-3
Middlesex County Fire Prevention & Protection - $150

F-3
TOTAL: $992.47                                                                         

There was a discussion on the invoice from Pipe Craft Mechanical Contractor pertaining to a change order.  Comm. Dipierro said that they need to keep records of this.  Jack Purvis and Joe Massoni should keep a log of the credits, changes, etc.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to pay the bills read.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye

Comm. Agolia

Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye

Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  Comm. Agolia reminded the Board that he will not be at the March meeting.
The March meeting will be held at the new firehouse.  Attorney Youssouf will advertise the change of location.

NEW BUSINESS:  Comm. Dipierro asked that the building be ready for the election.  Todd said that he would cover the cameras, and he will be sure that the building is clean.
Comm. Dipierro said that the handicap parking space should be left open.  They will have copies of the budget on the tables for the public to review.  The voter books are in the office.

Attorney Youssouf said that he sent a letter to the MTUD to remove the fence at Avenue K.  A discussion followed.
CORRESPONDENCE:  None
.

MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:   No comments
Attorney Youssouf read the resolution to go into Executive Session to discuss Attorney-Client privileged matters.

Comm. Costello, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to adopt the resolution to go into Executive session to discuss Attorney-Client privileged matters.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Agolia

Aye



Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye
Public Meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.
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